
Water Timeline for VDH Letter of Intent 
 

 

 

February 5, 2025 Letter was written on February 5, 2025to the Town of Mineral 
regarding new water connections and the intent of the LCWA 
supply of water to the Town of Mineral. 

Beginning of March  Letter from VDH was received  
(we have addressed the situation regarding date stamping 
the mail when it comes in) 

March 5, 2025 Met with the Utility Committee and discussed the VDH letter, 
and plan that the Town had to adhere to going forward. We 
had questions for VDH. 

March 7, 2025 Spoke with James Reynolds regarding the water and zoning 
permits that were issued during February and new ones on 
my desk. At this time Mr. Reynolds issued and statement 
saying that any projects after March 7, 2025 cannot be 
approved.  

March 10, 2025 (meeting went to 1:30am) Regular Council Meeting  - The water restriction was not an 
emergency situation for the Town citizens.  
 
The committee and the Town Manager were still gathering 
details around the plan and understanding how this situation 
and the grants would work. There was am written comment 
in the report that stated the work being done to receive grant 
funding for the revelation of the wells. Before this meeting, in 
server meetings previously, the Town Manager and/or the 



utility committee discuss in detail the issues with the wells 
and specifically at the January 13, 2025 meeting the Town 
Manager report states that they are working with a 
hydrogeologist to revitalize the wells to produce more source 
water.  
 
The March 10, 2025, meeting lasted until 1:30 am. There 
were no committee comments that night. The water 
restrictions did not affect the current citizens of the Town or 
anyone who rents in the Town, therefor this was not an 
emergency situation for the Town.  

March 25, 2025 Email sent – Once the committee had everything 
understood from VDH and grants an email was sent to the 
Town Council regarding the compliance letter from VDH 
regarding new demand for the Town water.  
 
The attachments in this letter were: communication from 
VDH and the letter certification from the Town Manager to 
VDH and cc’d were the LCWA and Louisa County -County 
Administrator. 

April 14, 2025  Regular Council Meeting – In the Town Manager’s report 
there is discussion of the water situation and the grants that 
will assist the Town with getting the well revitalization taken 
care of.  
 

  
 


